Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 3rd October 2018 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall


The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Turner, Best, Eden, Charmian, Cox, District Cllr Williams, County Cllr Fatemian and Mr Best, (Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer).
Apologies for absence: Cllr Hobbs, 
	18/094
	Declarations of Interest: None

	18/095
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 5th September 2018 were a true and accurate record (unanimous).

	18/096
	Matters arising from the minutes: None


	18/097
18/097/1
18/097/2
18/097/4
18/097/5


	Clerk’s Report:
Allotment Water – The response from Thames Water on the leak allowance claim for last year is still outstanding. Water usage in September was 4 cubic metres/ £9. YTD water usage is 174m3/ £241. The total cost is £262 including the standing charge of £21.
Woodworms Hilton Hedge Cutting – The Clerk has contacted Brian Collins at CDC who has advised that there is an unregistered strip of land between Bloxham Road and Woodworm Hilton and Lower Street and Woodworm Hilton so he cannot confirm that it is definitely their responsibility to cut. He is checking with OCC whether they have adopted it in which case they would be responsible. The only other alternative is to do a land registry search and look back through the deeds (cost £30
Advisory speed signs from OCC Highways – There is still no response from OCC Highways.
Grass Cutting – Thomas Fox has completed all the contracted cuts but they recommend two further cuts of West Close Playing Field (£64), Churchyard (£44) and Verges (£170) on 12/10 and 26/10. The cost would be £278 x 2
WW1 Armistice Tree Sapling – Ordered but need to agree type required (first come first served basis)



	18/098

	Correspondence: None


	18/099
18/099/1

18/099/2

18/099/3


	Public Participation:
Road Safety on South Newington Road – Mr C Murray reminded the Parish Council that the issue was first raised in July and very little preogress has been made. Ictoria Prentice MP is also waiting for a response from OCC. County Cllr Fatmian advised that he has raised the matter with the director of Highways. Highways has confirmed that it is a dangerous road so is contacting Thames Valley Police to ask for their support to reduce the speed limit and carry out enforcement measures. Mr Murray reminded the meeting that additional warning signs had been discussed. Cllr Fatemian advised that he would chase Highways to contact TVP.
Bee Keeping on the allotments - Mr P Orey confirmed that Lindsey has attended a bee keeping course and that she is a member of the Bee Keeping Association which provides insurance for all members. Mr J Elliot advised that a letter with a leaflet will be sent to all allotment holders informing them that Mr P Orey wants to keep bees on his allotment.

Allotment Rents – Mr J Elliot confirmed that allotment rents totalling £304 had been collected. 


	18/100
18/100/1

18/100/2


	County Councillor’s Report:
OCC/ CDC Partnership – County Cllr Fatemian advised that the formal partnership commenced on 1st October.

Expenditure from Reserves – County Cllr Fatemian advised that the Cabinet has approved spending of anticipated revenue that it will receive from building developments that have been approved in Oxfordshire in advance of receipt by drawing down from reserves which will be topped up when the income is received. This will enable immediate expenditure on school buildings and road repairs etc..


	18/101

	District Councillors Report:
Joint working relationship with South Northants District Council – District Cllr B Williams advised that over the past two months and over the next two years CDC will be unravelling the joint working relationship with South Northants District Council.
Members of staff who have been working at both councils will choose which council they wish to work with. CDC’s objective is to ensure it has replaced departing staff and can operate without SNDC’s support by the summer of 2019. It is envisaged that all collaboration with SNDC will be terminated by March 2020 and both councils will then be independent, in the meantime SNDC are exploring ways of integrating with the new unitary structure in Northamptonshire.
CDC meanwhile are already exploring opportunities for ‘Joint Working’ with OCC, this will be an ongoing process which is intended to improve services and maintain cost savings where possible, this will culminate in March 2020 when they are released from any joint working commitments with SNDC.

	18/102
18/102/1
18/102/2

18/102/3

18/102/4


	Parish Matters:
West Close Play Area Lotter Grant – The lottery grant application has been turned down as the applicant must own the land although the West Close Play Group is a subcommittee of the PC. The application will be resubmitted by the Parish Council.
Reinforcement of The Green – The work is scheduled to be carried out on Saturday 27th October and Sunday 28th October.
Pruning of bush on The Green – A quote has been received for pruning the cherry tree on The Green. This was agreed provided that it is confirmed that it has not died.
20.s Plenty Signs – The cost of 450mm by 600mm signs is £13.50. The Clerk will contact Highways to ask permission to fix them to Highways signs. 
 

	18/103
18/103/1
18/103/2
18/103/3
	Planning:
18/00586/F – Westfield, Lower Street – Granted
18/01325/F – Jackdaws, Horn Hill – Granted
18/0565/F – Little Haven, Barford Road – On Circulation


	18/104

	Reports from Meetings: None


	18/105
18/105/1
	Finance:
Payments - The Clerk sought approval to pay cheques totalling £4,814.96. This was proposed by Cllr Cox and seconded by Cllr Charmian.


	18/106
18/106/1
18/106/2

18/106/3

18/106/4

18/106/5
	Any Other Business:
Remembrance Day Wreath – It was agreed that this will be ordered through Bernard Lane.
Mead Bungalow Extension – The plans were changed after consultation date. District Cllr B Williams advised that the planners do not go back out to consultation if they believe that the change is not considered material.
Hedge Trimming – It was agreed that the Clerk would be paid 3 hours at £10 per hour for hedge trimming.

Christmas Lunch for the over 60s – After many years the current organisers of the senior citizen’s Christmas lunch have decided not to hold it this year as no volunteers came to help run it. It is hoped that volunteers can be found in the future



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 7th November at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.02 pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


